Statement released by Tom Jacobus, general manager of the Washington Aqueduct, on January 6, 2012:
The regional water utilities that depend on the Potomac River, i.e.,

Washington Suburban Sanitary Commission, Fairfax Water and Washington

Aqueduct, participate in a cooperative system of water supply management

which relies on a special section of the Interstate Commission on the Potomac River Basin (ICPRB) called the Section for Cooperative Water Supply Operations on the Potomac, for technical assistance on spills, drought operations, and long-term water supply planning.

ICPRB staff, working on behalf of the utilities, have developed models that

estimate time of travel and concentration of contaminants that enter the

Potomac River upstream of the drinking water intakes. This provides utilities

with needed information about a wastewater treatment plant overflow and gives warning so that water treatment plant managers can assess the potential effect of that overflow on the treatment system.  These managers may decide that it is prudent to add more chlorine to neutralize the bacteria that are over and above the normal river conditions.

Depending on the emergency procedures of a given facility, an overflow at a

wastewater treatment plant is directly reported to ICPRB by that facility or

by the state environmental agency, which, in the case of the Frederick

overflow, is the Maryland Department of Environment.  Typically, the

notification is quickly transmitted to ICPRB so that the plume/concentration

model can be run and the downstream utilities notified.

This has worked exceptionally well in the past.  Given the dilution factors,

the wastewater discharges that have occurred did not pose any significant

increased treatment risk to the treatment facilities.

However, there was a reporting problem with the recent Frederick plant

overflow.  We found out about it after the fact because the information was

not relayed to ICPRB per the standing procedures.

When ICPRB was informed on December 13 of the December 11 overflow they ran the model and determined that it did not pose any threat to the utilities' ability to treat the water using their normal techniques.

While not posing a water treatment process or any health risk to the

customers of the three local water utilities, this situation revealed that

the very good early warning system that has been established is not perfect.

And this situation has allowed all concerned to evaluate the processes and

reinforce responsibilities to make the reporting and response system even

better.
